Wellspring West Sussex

Minutes of Annual General Meeting

Wednesday 19 Oct 2016
Present: Lizzie, Bernie, Adam, Debbie, Chris.
Apologies: Lorna
Minutes of Last AGM
The minutes of the last AGM held on Wednesday 16 January 2016, were agreed as correct and proposed by Lizzie Baily and seconded by Debbie Newson.
Matters Arising - None

Chairperson’s Report
Lizzie presented her report. There was only one edition of the newsletter produced which focussed on Special Education and contained an article from a young reader, and stories and artwork from pupils at Oak Grove College. Lizzie also talked about the website and Facebook page which are other important means of putting out information, the website receives 30-40 visits per month and the Facebook page has 68 people who 'Like' it. Funding from Awards for All will enable music and poetry workshops to take place this year run by Adam and Chris. The craft club run by Lizzie continues to be a success and 5 places were funded by Wellspring for children with special needs and their brothers and sisters. 

Treasurers Report
Details of the accounts were presented, income for the period to 31 March 2015 was £9514.36 and expenditure was £2184
The restricted funds are as follows:

FTF – Poetry


£2970

Lizzie’s Craft Club

£35 

Music Workshops

£4320

Reserves


£1871.47

Income came from Awards for All (£7580.40), Crawley Lions Club (£1300), Worthing Lions Club (£250), Easyfundraising (£78.19), Localgiving (£66.77) and donations (£239). The donations included £94 from Sidlesham Women's Institute and £30 from Janet Shanks, a distant relative of Lizzie's, plus quiz winnings and other small donations.

Appointment of Independent Examiner
It was agreed to ask Mr Williams again. This is not strictly necessary because our income is less than £10,000 but it is good practice.

Election of Committee
The trustees are Lizzie Baily, Lorna Schmidt and Debbie Newson who are all signatories on the bank account. The remaining Committee members Bernie Daly, Adam Gellibrand and Chris North all agreed to continue and were all re-elected en bloc as proposed by Lizzie Baily and seconded by Debbie Newson.

Officers are as follows:
Chairperson

 
 Lizzie Baily

                                     
Treasurer/Secretary

 Debbie Newson

There was a short discussion about paying trustees for certain work. Funds are allocated for Lizzie's craft club to enable children with special needs to attend free of charge and this was initially funded by the Alchemy Foundation but they did not respond to the last request for additional funds. Other funders may be reluctant to provide funds because Lizzie is a trustee of Wellspring. 
This is wording from https://www.gov.uk/guidance/payments-to-charity-trustees-what-the-rules-are 
When deciding to pay a trustee for services or goods, you must follow your duty of care as trustees. In practice, this means you should:

· be clear that the payment can be justified in the charity’s best interests 

· identify and record conflicts of interest and prevent them from affecting the decision 

· use reasonable care and skill when making your decision (take legal advice if you need it) 

· decide what you will do if the services or goods aren’t satisfactory 

· keep records of discussions at meetings and disclose the payment in your accounts 
All the committee members and other trustees are in agreement that payments to Lizzie for children with special needs and any brothers and sisters, to attend the craft club will continue as long as funds are available.

Anyone who wishes to become a trustee and help to continue the work of Wellspring should contact either Lizzie or myself to find out more about the role.

Lizzie was congratulated on her report and thanked for all her hard work producing the newsletter and maintaining the website.

DN 19/10/2016

Attached are copies of the Annual Report and Income and Expenditure 2016
